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8th November 2024 

Alcester Academy 

WEEKLY BULLETIN  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

    

Welcome back. I hope that you had a 

superb half term break. Huge thanks 

to the staff who took the students to 

Iceland over the holiday. Their stories 

are amazing and the group were  

exemplary. Mrs Sandells has written 

about this later on. Iõm certain that 

you saw a few photographs on X over 

half term @AlcesterAcademy.  

  

Miss Bishop was also in Texas over half term 

and used the opportunity to experience teach-

ing in the USA. This is a fascinating report for 

your interest later on in this weekõs issue. What 

a time to visit the USA as a historian as well!  

  

Thank you School Captains 

For taking over the bulletin before half term.  

I hope that you all enjoyed a very special look 

into life from a studentsõ perspective for a week. 

  

Thank you MBCC 

Construction in  

Redditch for giving up 

your volunteering time 

to help us out on site 

over half term. What a 

huge difference.  

 

 

 

 

And also, I appreciate your fund 

raising contributions  for the Roy-

al British Legion by sponsoring 

poppies this week. To date, we 

have raised £300.  With a slightly 

later half term, this crept up on 

me suddenly for 2024, and so I appreciate your 

support with a speedy turn around on these 

donations. Thank you. If your child would like 

to subscribe to a free Royal British Legion sub-

scription, please follow this link:  Youth Mem-

bership | Royal British Legion . 

   

On Wednesday, we hosted a visit from the  

Regional Schools Commission. This was to meet 

with key staff as a result of our good practice in 

this area. We enjoyed speaking openly about 

the strengths of the school, and highlighting 

the barriers to supporting children fully with 

regard to the growth in mental health and 

SEND needs. I believe that the RSC are visit-

ing a number of schools to glean information 

around this area. The visit was a fantastic  

reflection on the hard work of the staff in this 

particular area.  

Whatõs inside this week... 

Page 5   Key dates for this half term  

Page 6   Exploring Iceland   

Page 14  Sports News  

https://www.britishlegion.org.uk/get-involved/things-to-do/membership/become-a-member/youth-membership
https://www.britishlegion.org.uk/get-involved/things-to-do/membership/become-a-member/youth-membership
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This week, we began a 

gentle transition to the 

MIS system Bromcom. 

Students should not 

have noticed a huge dif-

ference to be fair. We 

are beginning with the 

admin side that will be 

used to take lesson reg-

isters and transfer student details. We will keep 

you updated as the parent platforms get released 

that you need to be aware of. As a result of the 

transition this week, Epraise was disabled, and 

you therefore would not have got your usual re-

ward updates. Hopefully, this will resume next 

week. 

  

Year 9 Super Learning Dayð 

Working For Marcus 

Loudmouth visited us on 

Tuesday for a sensitive  

super learning day entitled 

Working For Marcus . 

 

Working For Marcus is a safe and carefully  

structured child sexual exploitation prevention  

and awareness programme written and run by 

Loudmouth Education and Training.  I was so 

proud of the maturity shown by the students.  

 

We will always write to you ahead of these  

programmes so that you are aware of any content 

being delivered in school.  
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School Uniform 

Miss Buckthorp and I had a positive meeting with 

the new owner of the Alcester National Schoolwear 

Centre this week. I have written to you all  

separately about this.  

  

Lockdown 

In the event of a full school emergency, the school 

may have to go into lockdown. I hope that this  

never has to happen but like me, Iõm sure you have 

seen these incidents on the news over time in 

schools. 

 

We will be practicing this procedure as a whole 

school next Thursday during lesson one. Students 

in years 7 -10 have been told about this in assem-

blies this week by me, and their tutors will follow 

this up with instructions clearly laying out the pro-

cedure during a day next week. Year 11s will be 

informed of the practice by their tutors.  

 

I will update you again once we have gone through 

this. Students with additional needs will be sup-

ported through this. Please do not worry. Students 

in years 8 -11 are familiar with this drill.  

  

Road Safety 

We continue to have to speak to the students about 

road safety at 3.25pm. Too many children are 

walking down the road instead of the pathway at 

3.25pm. 

 

Could I ask drivers to be slow and courteous at this 

time along Gerard Road. It will help a lot. Thank 

you. 

 

We will look at the further staggering of the exit of 

students to help alleviate this issue. Iõll keep you 

updated.  

 

 

 

  

Ofsted Parent View 

If you havenõt had time yet, please can you add 

your thoughts to this very short survey ñ

www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ . Thank you.  

 

If you have any concerns, please do reach out to 

school about these. 

 

Thank you year 11 parents 

We appreciated seeing so many of you at the online 

Parent Forum on Wednesday to look at key aspects 

of revision prior to the mocks beginning very soon. 

This was a recorded event and the link can be 

found on the website.   

www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/life -at -alcester -

academy/examinations -/revision -guides---

techniques  

 

Congratulations to JJ in year 10 

Jess competed in the British 

Open Feis last week for Irish 

Dancing.  

 

Jess came first and is now an 

U18 British open premiership 

champion. We are extremely 

proud indeed. Well done Jess!  

  

 
Remembrance 2024 

Weõll look out for you in Alcester on Sunday as 

many of the school community represent divisions 

and organisations for Remembrance 2024. Thank 

you to our wonderful students for doing this. It 

makes us all feel very proud indeed.  

  

And so finally, Iõll see many of you at the PTA 

FOAA bingo later. Eyes down! Thank you all for 

donations on 25th  October towards our fundraising 

efforts. And year 11 join me in school tomorrow 

morning for the first Saturday School of their im-

portant journey towards mock examinations. 

Thanks to the  MFL  staff for giving up their time 

for this. Show rehearsals continue also. What a 

busy weekend ahead! Iõm grateful to the staff team 

for all they make happen for our students.  

  

Wishing you a peaceful and reflective weekend.  

 

Sarah Mellors ñHeadteacher 

 

http://www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/life-at-alcester-academy/examinations-/revision-guides---techniques
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/life-at-alcester-academy/examinations-/revision-guides---techniques
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/life-at-alcester-academy/examinations-/revision-guides---techniques
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Year 11 Revision Timetable 
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Whole School Attendance  
this week is 92.6% 

 

Top tutors this week:  

7RA with 96.2% attendance  

8AN with 100% attendance!  

9GA with 100% attendance!  

10PL with 95.2% attendance  

11MR with 100% attendance!  

 
  
 

 

Attendance Updates  

 

If your child is absent from school, 

please inform the Attendance Officer,  

Mrs Louise Hatcher, of the reason before 

9.30am each day.  

 

This can be done through SchoolComms,  

by calling 01789 762285, or by emailing 

louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk . 

Thank you, Mrs Hatcher  

Monday 11th  November 2024    Year 11 SLD on Revision  

Wednesday 13th  November 2024   Careers Fair at the NEC for year 11  

Thursday 14th  November 2024   Friends meeting online 7pm  

Week of 18th  November  2024    Year 11 exam focus week and start of year 11 MFL  

      speaking exams.  

Week of 18th  November  2024    Charlie and the Chocolate Factory Show week!  

Thursday 21st  November 2024   Friends meeting online 7pm  

Friday 22nd  November 2024    Gloucester Rugby Trip  

Monday 25th  November 2024    Year 11 MocksñDay 1. School day changes to 3:2s. 

Tuesday November 2026     Rock Academy Night at the Greig Hall  

Friday 29th  November 2024     Stars in our School Day to celebrate support staff  

Thursday 5th December 2024    Year 10 parentsõ evening online 

Friday 6th  December 2024    St Nicholasõ Night, Alcester 

Thursday 12th  December 2024   Friends meeting online 7pm  

Tuesday 17th  December 2024    Christmas Concert at St Nicholas Church, Alcester  

Wed/Thursday 18/19th  December 2024  Reward Trip Days TBC  

Friday 20th  December 2024    Break up 12.40pm. This will be our fundraiser for  

      Save the Children, with the annual Christmas Jumper 

      Day. Donations will be via the School Gateway.  

 

This is not necessarily a complete and final list of half term activities.  

Some key dates for this half term 

mailto:louisehatcher@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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Hallo! (hello in Icelandic)  

It has been my dream to run a school trip to  

Iceland for some time, and it really did not  

disappoint. The land of fire and ice showed us its 

awesomeness in all its glory. Its always a little 

overwhelming taking thirty students through an 

airport but the students were brilliant despite the 

early start and we managed an efficient check in 

at Stansted airport on Saturday. The flight was 

uneventful and as we started to glimpse our first 

sight of the Icelandic landscape below, excitement 

began to build!  

 

Landing in Reykjavik, we took the coach to the 

hotel and immediately got settled at the hotel be-

fore taking a walk in to Reykjavik, the capital. 

Reykjavik is a tiny city really and the students 

commented on how tiny it felt and also how indus-

trial it was. Thereõs a lot of change going on in the 

city centre at the moment so it was hard to get a 

feel for the culture and cosmopolitan side of its 

population. However, we soon stumbled upon the 

most important things ñan Icelandic supermar-

ket, souvenir stores and bakeries. Students were 

keen to spend some Icelandic krone! It was cer-

tainly entertaining handing over 900 Icelandic 

krone for a bar of chocolate (about £5)!  

 

On the Saturday we awoke to the most beautiful 

blue cloudless skies with temperatures around 

minus two, and we couldnõt wait to get on our 

coach tour of the Golden Circle. First stop, Heleidi 

Geothermal power plant. What a fascinating 

place. It was interesting to consider that this awe-

some natural power gives the Icelandic people 

this amazingly cheap and renewable energy, but 

with the ongoing risk of course of volcanic erup-

tion! 20% of all Icelandõs energy comes from geo-

thermal power and 80% from its water. They real-

ly have harnessed their natural power sources to 

their advantage. After the power plant, we then 

took in other sights along the Golden Circle in-

cluding Geysir (geothermal vent), the amazing 

Gullfoss Waterfall and the Thingvellir National 

Park, where we walked between the Eurasian and 

North American Plates! WOW! Along the way we 

took in some other cultural sights too including an 

Icelandic dairy farm where we sampled some ice 

cream, and an Icelandic horse farm.  

 

Exploring Iceland: A School Trip to the Land of Fire and Ice  
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After a long day of amazing sight 

seeing, we were soon back to the 

hotel and ready for our evening 

entertainment, a visit to a local 

geothermal swimming pool. In 

Iceland, local pools are free for 

children up to the age of 16 and 

this shows how much they value 

and love their children. This was 

a great experience and allowed 

the students to blow off some 

steam before venturing back to 

the hotel.  

 

Out final day on Monday brought 

a very different set of weather 

conditions, but Iceland is still 

beautiful in its bleakness too, 

with rain, wind and cold temper-

atures. Our  fi r st  stop was the 

sulphurous and smelly mud pots 

and geothermal vents at Seltun. 

We had a fascinating visit to the 

Reykjanes Peninsula where all 

the recent volcanic activity has 

taken place and we saw the re-

cent lava flows, many of which 

were still emitting hot steam. As 

part of understanding the impact 

of this recent activity we stopped 

at Grindavik, a fishing town on 

the coast, which has been evacu-

ated in the recent eruptions and 

is now entirely abandoned. It was 

so strange to drive through such 

a big town and see no one, with 

no open shops and no lights or 

signs of life in the homes. It is 

said that people will never be  

allowed to return here.  

 

I can honestly say this has been a 

truly inspiring and wonderful 

trip and for many of the students, 

this was a real eye - opener. I had 

so many brilliant questions from 

the students whilst we were 

there as they soaked up their sur-

roundings and made sense of 

their environments.  

 

Thank you so much students for 

your participation and superb 

positivity even at 2.30am to catch 

our flight! And also takk (thank 

you) so much to Mr Bowater and 

Mrs Weatherley for giving up 

many days of their half term to 

make this trip what it was.  

 

Bless bless (good bye) 

Mrs Sandells  

Page 7 



 

 * www.alcesteracademy.org.uk *  01789 762285 * admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk * Twitter @AlcesterAcademy * 

Page 8 

My experience teaching History across the Atlantic  

I recently had the unique opportunity 

to travel to the United States and visit 

Stratford High School in Houston, Tex-

as, where I taught a one -off history les-

son. As you can imagine, teaching 

across the Atlantic was an incredible 

experience!  

 

The students were enthusiastic and 

eager to learn, bringing a different en-

ergy to the classroom that I thoroughly 

enjoyed. Walking into an American -style class-

room, decorated with flags, medals, and sporting 

memorabilia, felt like stepping into a scene from a 

filmñit is just as youõd imagine. 

One of the highlights was seeing the excitement 

around the upcoming US election. The students 

were buzzing with opinions and questions, and 

discussing the political landscape with them was 

fascinating. They were curious to hear a British 

perspective and particularly interested in learn-

ing about the differences between our political 

systems. Being in the US during election season 

was incredibly interesting, as itõs a much larger 

affair than weõre used to back home. 

 

Another memorable experience was 

attending an American high school 

football game. Stratford's team spirit 

was unlike anything Iõve seen! The 

entire school seemed to come together 

to cheer for their team, the Spartans. 

The cheerleaders, marching band, and 

the massive turnout of students, par-

ents, and teachers created a truly un-

forgettable atmosphere.  

 

All in all, it was an enriching experience, both 

culturally and professionally. Iõm looking forward 

to bringing some of these 

insights and experiences 

back to Alcester Academy 

and sharing them with 

our students.  

 

Miss Bishop  
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Weõre excited to share that  

tickets for our upcoming school 

production of Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory  are now  

available to purchase!  

 

Tickets are priced at £10 per  

person and will be available on a 

first -come, first -served basis. To 

secure your tickets, please make 

your purchase through the School 

Gateway. Once the purchase is 

complete, your child will receive a 

physical ticket in tutor time, 

which will be sent home.  

 

With over 100 students involved, 

it promises to be a truly spectacu-

lar event, so donõt miss your 

chance to support our talented 

cast and crew!  

 

Thank you for your continued 

support, and we look forward to 

welcoming you to the show.  

Tickets are now on sale!  
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Parentsô Evenings 

Thursday 5th December 2024    Year 10 Parentsõ Evening SchoolCloud 

Thursday 9th  January 2025    Year 11 second Parentsõ Evening. Live in school. 

Thursday 6th  February 2025    Year 8 Parentsõ Evening SchoolCloud 

Thursday 3rd  April 2025    Year 9 Parentsõ Evening SchoolCloud 

Thursday 1st  May 2025      Year 8 Options Evening. Live in school  

Thursday 12th  June 2025    Year 7 Parentsõ Evening SchoolCloud 

 

SchoolCloud is an online video service  

Important Dates to Remember  
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The Endangerlings are the latest Alcester Academy 

team to be taking part in the 2025 Young Enter-

prise Competition.   

 

Our brand is focused on making sustainable and 

eco-friendly products to sell, which are themed 

around Endangered Animals. Our various products 

are designed to appeal to children of various ages 

and for animal enthusiasts alike. We aim to also 

educate people on the dangers these animals face, 

and therefore teach why they are so endangered.  

 

At the upcoming school shows in late November, 

we will be selling sweet treats, and running Guess 

the number of sweets in the Jar  games, in order to 

compliment the theme of the Charlie and the  

Chocolate Factory show whilst raising money that 

will fund the Endangerlings products.  

 

Please support us!  

 

The Endangerling Team  

The Endangerlings:  
Alcester Academy's Newest Hope in the 2025 Young Enterprise Competition 


